
East Devon 8 and 5 Trigs Flood Diversion 

We’ve had a fair bit of rain here in East Devon over the last couple of days and the river Otter is 

currently in flood. Water levels appear to be dropping, but more rain is forecast for the next 

few days.  

The footbridge between Harpford and Newton Poppleford is currently unpassable, and the road 

bridge should be used instead (with extreme care) to cross the river Otter. From here, use Back 

Lane (tarmac road) all the way to the checkpoint. See map below. 

 

 

 

 


